MINUTES


The Board of Aldermen of the City of Springhill, Louisiana met in regular session in the Council Chambers at Springhill City Hall on Monday, January 8, 2024 at 5:00 P.M with Mayor W. Ray Huddleston presiding. 

PRESENT: Dimettera Frazier, Dennis Smith, Stacey Willard, Mike Whitlock, and Derek Melancon, Aldermen.

ABSENT:  None.

Alderman Mike Whitlock opened the meeting with Prayer.


Mayor W. Ray Huddleston led the Pledge of Allegiance.

MOTION was made by Dimettera Frazier, seconded by Derek Melancon to adopt the minutes from the last regular meeting held on Monday, December 11, 2023.

MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION was made by Derek Melancon, seconded by Dennis Smith to approve the financial statement for December 2023.

MOTION CARRIED.

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None.

OLD BUSINESS:  None.

Vickie Case, CPA with Cook and Morehart was present to give the Audit Report FYE 6/30/2023.  Mrs. Case started the report with three findings for the year.  The first pertained to the Louisiana Public Bid Law prior to August 1, 2022, required governments to advertise for bids for materials and supplies in excess of $30,000, or purchase the items under state contract.

During July 2022, the City of Springhill purchased a GMC Sierra 1500 truck in the amount of $41,875.  The city obtained three price quotes but did not advertise for bids in the newspaper and did not purchase the truck on state contract.  The truck purchase was a used vehicle and the city was unaware that the public bid law applied to used vehicles.  
Going forward, the City will make sure that all future purchases are purchased under public contract or bid out, in compliance with the public bid law.

The second finding pertained to the use of city credit cards.  During the course of the audit there were several transactions made on city credit cards that did not have appropriate documentation such as the business purpose for the transaction.  This could allow for unauthorized charges being made and not being detected.  

Management will implement procedures to require business purpose documentation in the future.

The third finding of the year was in regard to the vehicle use reimbursement of city-owned vehicles and use of personal vehicles for city purposes.  Currently, the City does not have a formal policy governing vehicle usage and related reimbursements, including city-owned vehicles and use of personal vehicles for City purposes.

During the audit, they noted payments made for tires and insurance for personal vehicles due to those vehicles being used for City purposes.


The auditors recommend that the City develop policies concerning use of vehicles, including the use of city-owned vehicles and the use of personal vehicles for City purposes.


The City will develop a policy regarding vehicle usage.


Mrs. Case moved on to the business activity fund which consists of the Water and Sewer Fund and once again stressed the need to seriously look at implementing rate increases to make this fund self-sustaining.  The water system is currently not being self-sustained without assistance from the General Fund and the Sales Tax Fund.  The City is having to dip into prior years funds to supplement aid to the Water and Sewer Fund which is a business that should be sustaining itself.

New water rates have recently been implemented to correct this issue but it is too early right now to see if the new increase will be enough to correct the situation.  She cautioned the City to remain vigilant in this area of business and to act accordingly.


The Audit Report FYE 6/30/2023 finished in good standing.


Mayor Huddleston thanked Vicke Case, CPA with Cook Morehart for coming and presenting the report.

MOTION was made by Derek Melancon, seconded by Mike Whitlock to approve the Audit Report FYE 6/30/2023 as presented.


MOTION CARRIED.

Amie Poladian, Main Street Manager reported that the Springhill Mardi Gras Parade will be held on Friday, January 26, 2024 at 6:30 PM.  This is the first time the parade will be held at night.  The parade will start at the Piggly Wiggly Parking Lot and proceed down Main Street turning onto 1st Street and winding down back at the Piggly Wiggly Parking Lot. 


Also, in conjunction with the parade their will be a Springhill Main Street Mardi Gras Event from 5 PM to 9 PM in the Piggly Wiggly Parking lot under the big white tent which will include numerous food trucks, entertainment, face painting, caricature drawings, balloon art, street dancing, etc.  Everyone is encouraged to come out and enjoy all the fun activities that are being planned.


Cajun Gypsy is opening their restaurant inside the coffee shop at GG’s in the near future so be watching for that announcement coming soon.


Studio B Beauty Lounge will celebrate their 5th year anniversary on Friday, March 8, 2024.  This will be a huge beauty event in our area consisting of live demos of botox, permanent jewelry, hydro facials, and other types of beauty services that they offer.  It should be a fun night here in Springhill for anyone interested in those particular services.

Mayor Huddleston thanked Amie for the Main Street Activities update.

MOTION was made Dimettera Frazier, seconded by Stacey Willard to adopt a Resolution designating Tuesday, March 19, 2024 as Main Street Day in conjunction with the Louisiana Main Street Program.

MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Derek Melancon, seconded by Stacey Willard to approve a list of utility bill write offs totaling $28,212.67.

MOTION CARRIED.


MOTION was made by Derek Melancon, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to accept the Police Chief’s recommendation to hire Jimmy Faulkner as a full-time patrol officer.

MOTION CARRIED.

MOTION was made by Mike Whitlock, seconded by Dimettera Frazier to authorize payment of the December 2023 monthly vendor bills totaling $125,957.15.


MOTION CARRIED.
Announcements:  Police Chief invited the Mayor and Council to come and do a ride along with one of the police officers to see what it is like doing that job.
Alderman Frazier reminded everyone about the upcoming 13th Annual North Webster African American History Parade to be held on Saturday, February 10, 2024 at 1 PM.  Former Alderman Edward Bankhead will be the Grand Marshal for the parade.
Amie Poladian, Main Street Manager stated that the Coca-Cola Mural dedication has been delayed due to all the rain in our area.  Hopefully it will be completed soon and a dedication ceremony will be held in the near future.  This mural restoration is being fully paid for by the Coca-Cola Bottling Company.
No further announcements.

MEETING ADJOURNED.
___________________                                             ___________________________
Shelli Malone, LMMC
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City Clerk




       Mayor
